
                             ST. PAUL’S CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

                   NEWSLETTER 
 

      29th January 2016 
Photocopier Problems 

We have had a number of problems with our photocopier over the last two weeks, which has 
meant that we have not been able to photocopy the newsletter on time, so some messages will 
have arrived late. Apologies for any inconvenience this has caused. It has also meant that some 
teachers have not been able to give out the homework they had prepared. Hopefully the problems 
should be solved now, but if the newsletter is late, we do always ensure it is displayed on our 
website. 
 

St. Paul’s Day 
We had a lovely service for St. Paul’s Day on Monday, with contributions from Ash, Chestnut and 
Willow classes. After the service, our Governors walked around the school to visit the classes, and 
then had training led by one of the Governors, Esther Odoe, in British Values. Esther has kindly 
agreed to lead workshops in British Values for Year 5 and 6 this year. 
 

Netball Tournament 
Mr Trickett and Miss Donna Mustafa took 7 Year 5 and 6 children to a netball tournament on 
Tuesday, They have been attending an after-school club to practise, and are trained by Gaynor 
Turner who works with some of the classes in PE on Wednesdays. This was their first competitive 
event and managed to win one of their games, and drew on another one. This is a great start to our 
newest team. 
 

Pirate Workshop 
KS1 had a wonderful time when a Pirates drama workshop came to work with them on Wednesday. 
As you can see from the photograph, they managed to get into role, and this will contribute greatly 
to their learning of this term’s topic and help them produce some great writing. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Rabbits for Sale 

Miss Elizabeth has told me that the rabbits are now ready to leave their mum, so if anyone is 
interested, they cost £15. Please speak to Miss Elizabeth. 
 

Free Theatre Tickets for KS2 Pupils – Saturday 30th January 11 am 
We are giving out a flyer to families with children in KS2 to claim free theatre tickets for families for 
tomorrow morning’s performance. You can book on-line or over the phone. Remember you will 
need to act straightaway to claim your tickets! 


